FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information in relation to the victims of forced criminality known as ‘criminal exploitation’.

For the six-month period January to June 2023 please provide the following information:

The number of NRM referrals made by your local authority as First Responder relating to reported ‘criminal exploitation’ broken down by age, gender and nationality of the potential victim.
NRM’s total – 5.
Age;

2x 16 yrs.
1x 15 yrs.
1x 14 yrs.
1x 12 yrs.
Gender – 4 male 1 Female.
Nationality 
3x British. 

1x Albanian.
1x Romanian.
The number of NRM referrals made by your local authority flagged as ‘county lines’
Total 4.

For the NRM referrals for criminal exploitation for children under 18 years old how many were (i) in mainstream school, (ii) in alternative provision at the time of referral
Mainstream school – 1.
Alternative provision – 3.

For the NRM referrals for criminal exploitation for children under 18 years old how many had been (i) persistently absent from school or (ii) severely absent from school in the 12 months prior to referral.
Persistently absent – 2. 

Severely absent – 3.

For the NRM referrals for criminal exploitation for children under 18 years old how many were (i) a ‘looked after’ child or (ii) a child in need prior to referral.

LAC – 1.
Child in need – 0.
For the NRM referrals for criminal exploitation for adults aged 18 years and above, how many have (i) had their care and support needs assessed and (ii) been provided with support under a support plan under the Care Act 2014.

Forced criminality is not recorded in a reportable format for the purpose of this request.  Staff would be required to locate and trawl through all Adult Social Care referrals to establish if criminality of any kind was a factor in their need for support and assessment. 

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
